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Nearly a year ago, August of 2023, marked a very
important time for TBM.  For the last few years
TBM has been attempting to travel to Spain to
host a field conference, but have been unable
due to travel restrictions.  Finally in August we
were able to make this conference happen!  
Many of us from the TBM Home Office made the
trip to the other side of the globe to spend time
with our missionaries from that part of the
world.  Our theme was “Partnership in the
Gospel”.  For some, this was the first time
meeting our missionaries face to face.  We spent
time in the Word, time hearing ministry
updates, and a lot of time getting to know our
missionaries better!  I (Ben) had a few days
before and a week after the conference to
spend time with the Ramirez family to help
with some of the construction projects so they
could start holding church services in a local
store front.  Victor, Orrin (our TBM Home Office
intern), Vince (a TBM board member), and I
worked many hours tiling, drywalling, taping,
mudding, and doing lots of other small jobs.  
One of the best things during our time there
was to meet some of the people from the
church and spend time with the Ramirez family.  
Pray for this amazing family as they serve the
Lord in Fraga      
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. . . O N E  O F  T H E  L A R G E S T  C A N D I D A T E  S C H O O L S  Y E T
In May we hosted TBM candidates, missionaries, board members, and auditors interested in TBM for our
2024 Candidate School.  All together we had around 60 attending in different capacities.  We are so
thankful for our newest additions to TBM, (from left to right) Lucas and Taylor Fowler who will be serving
in a church plant in Peru, Colby and Emma Hale who will be interning at the home office learning about
media and other aspects of the ministry, Percy Matitikwa who recently married TBM missionary LeAnn
Harris and will serve together planting a church in Uganda, and finally Lenin Rivadeneyra who recently
married TBM missionary Amber Finney and will be serving in a church plant in Peru.  We are excited to
see all that God will do with these servants.       

. . . L O T S  O F  F A M I L Y  C H A N G E S

Our grandson, AJ turned one not long ago and enjoyed his cake very much!  Dylan and Maddi faithfully serve at
Evangelical Free Church of Sidney and the Lord is doing great things through their youth ministry.  Travis graduated
from High School in May and is planning to finish his 2 year degree at the local college before deciding what comes
next.  Megan was just married in June to Mark Muth!  We are excited for them as they start their new  life together.  
They will be moving to Montana to serve for at least a year at Camp Elohim.  Around a year ago, I stepped away from
pastoring our church to focus more on ministry at TBM and have been thankful for the extra time to work in this
supportive role for our TBM missionaries.  Sarah just finished her 8th year teaching 5th grade and does such a great
job representing Christ in our schools.  Sarah and I are celebrating 25 years of marriage this June!  We praise God for
His faithfulness to grow and bring spiritual growth to our family.  
We are ever grateful for the way you encourage us in our lives and ministry through prayer and financial support.  
We are so blessed to have you on our ministry team!


